
 
I am replying to Mme. Brodeur's request for the source of my claim that 40% of the 
residents of Peter McGill district in the western downtown of Montreal are below the 
federally defined low income line. 
 
The source for this figure is a document entitled, "Portrait de Peter McGill," Decembre 
2019, which was prepared for the Peter McGill Community Council/Table de quartier 
Peter McGill by the architect firm of Rayside Labossiere.  
 
I could not email this document from my phone files because it is too long, about 168 
pages. But I will email to you separately the cover page of this document and page 78, 
which shows that 41.3% of the residents of Peter McGill are below the low income line 
(compared with 33.3% in Ville-Marie borough as a whole, and 19.2% in all of Montreal), 
and page 72, which shows that 52.4% of the residents of Peter McGill have a yearly 
income less than $20,000. 
 
Can you please acknowledge receipt of this email and the separate emails with the three 
pages I just mentioned, and confirm that you have transferred all these emails to all the 
OCPM Commissioners working on this file. I thank you for your effort. 
 
Best regards, Robert Hajaly 
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